TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING JULY 9, 2012

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, July 9, 2012 was called to order at 6:05 p.m. in the Moose Hill Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH.

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Acting Town Manager/Police Chief William Hart, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, Town Councilor James Butler, and Fire Chief Kevin MacCaffrie. ABSENT: School Superintendent Nathan Greenberg.

Press:

Daniel Tamburello

PUBLIC COMMENT

3 Royal Lane

Daniel Tainbureno	5 Royal Dallo
Melanie Tamburello	3 Royal Lane
Joseph Meehan	9 Royal Lane
Karen Meehan	9 Royal Lane
Steve Homsey	16 Royal Lane
Neila Brownstein	5 Tyler
Jeanne & James Buckley	32 Royal Lane
Trisha Alexander	31 Royal Lane
Kelly Alexander	31 Royal Lane
Deb Johnson	30 Royal Lane
Roland St. Germain	12 Royal Lane
Rep. Al Baldasaro	41 Hall Road
Mark Hetzer	4 Royal Lane

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion made by Chief MacCaffrie to approve minutes of the April 2, 2012 meeting. Seconded by Public Works Director Czyzowski. 5-0-0

NEW BUSINESS

<u>Royal Lane</u> – The above residents appeared before the Board to discuss the speeding issues on Royal Lane. Traffic studies have been done to the area and the results were discussed.

After a long and lengthy discussion, Acting Town Manager/Police Chief Hart advised the residents that a liaison from the department would be appointed to look at their concerns. This matter will be discussed further at the October meeting, to allow the residents to meet with the appointed Police Department Liaison.

OLD BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Public Works Director Czyzowski to adjourn at 6:50 p.m. Seconded by Fire Chief MacCaffrie 5-0-0

Next Meeting is: October 1, 2012 @ 6:00 p.m. in the Moose Hill Meeting Room.

Notes by:	Suzanne J. Hebert	Date:	July 9, 2012
Minutes typed by:	Suzanne J. Hebert	Date:	July 19, 2012
Approved:	Traffic Safety Committee	Date:	October 1, 2012